To Whom It May Concern:
This letter is to recommend Kristin Fioretti for the Adventure Scholarship Program.

| worked with Kristin at the US State Department from 2014-2015 and watched her deal with
people in crisis with empathy, compassion, and a good sense of humor. She was a great peer to
have because she knew her material, but more importantly she maintained a calm attitude
toward the work.

Kristin showed a high degree of integrity while at the NY Passport Agency. She gave credit to
others when they helped her with projects and she volunteered her time to make things better
for newer employees.

Kristin was someone you would turn to when you were having a bad day and she would be
there to listen and offer support to get you through the day. | have full faith that she will
succeed with any endeavor she tries. She is a natural leader and an outspoken advocate for
what is right.

| know about her experience overseas and | have witnessed her communicating in Spanish to
applicants at the passport agency. She has excellent communication skills and would be an
asset to your program.

Please feel free to contact me with any further questions.

Best Regards,

Megan A. McCullough
Vice Consul, US Embassy Manila

1201 Roxas Boulevard, Ermita, Manila Philippines



